## SBWGA -General Meeting January 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2023

- 1. The meeting was called to Order by President Nancy Sartor at 1:15pm. December 2022 Minutes were approved. December Treasurer's Report was approved
- A moment of silence was offered for Phyllis Sarrels with respect to her recent death.
   Nancy Sartor read off her many golfing achievements she had as a member SBWGA for more than 25 years.
- 3. Nancy thanked the kitchen and wait staff. She also thanked Nancy Prentiss for her work decorating the Vistas.
- 4. Ann Stonecipher was acknowledged as outgoing President, for all of her work in support of the SBWGA during 2022. She was presented with the President's Medallion.
- 5. Announcements: Member handbook for 2023 will be available at the February General Meeting to members. Please note the New Password for the website: 2023SBwga18!
- 6. The new board met on December 6<sup>th</sup> and approved updated standing rules for 2023. The updated rules have been posted to our website. The changes were very minor.
  - a) Reflect the process change for membership registration via the AGA website
  - b) Changed our honorary membership to no charge membership (in the past we charged a fee of \$10 for the handbook). Handbooks are paid with sponsorship funds.
  - c) Updated the TPD email account in several places in the document. The new email address is: TPD.SBWGA18@gmail.com
  - d) Updated the tournaments:
    - I. Solheim will be held every even year
    - II. 3 Jills and a Jack will be held every odd year
    - III. Removed the Sadie Hawkins Tournament
    - IV. Changed the SaddleBrooke Womens Classic to one tournament each year (instead of playing all three courses each year). SaddleBrooke will host by in 2023.
- 7. Reminders for the dates for upcoming Tournaments were read
  - a) President's Cup January 17 (qualifier) January 19, 24, 26, 28, 31
  - b) 3 Jills & Jack February 21
- 8. Nancy Huffman announced that Lexus of Tucson is a new sponsor. She also shared a few other new sponsors for 2023. She announced that we would be holding a sponsor

- fair on March 7<sup>th</sup> during our General Meeting and Luncheon. She encouraged all members to attend and show our support for our sponsors.
- Judy Fick and Carol Bidwell reminded players of the upcoming President's Cup. All play
  will be from the Red Tees. To participate, members must be able to play on all of the
  dates. Rules of competition and the sign-up sheet is on our bulletin board.
- 10. Sharon Kreutzen and Jan Kreis reminded members of the dates for the Quail Classic (April 2<sup>nd</sup>, 3<sup>rd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup>). They asked all members to consider getting at least one donated item for the raffle.
- 11. Judy Fick and Carol Bidwell handed out envelops to the winners for the 2022 Eclectic, Birdies or Better and Chip-ins competitions. They let members know that a sheet with winners for each of the competitions would be posted on the bulletin board.
- 12. Nancy Sartor awarded Connie Culley with her Hole-In-One plaque. Connie had a hole-in-one on December 19<sup>th</sup> on Catalina #3 (125 yards). She used her 4 hybrid. Connie awarded all of the 2022 hole-in-one winners \$61.25. Our 2022 hole-in-one winners were: Carol Bidwell, Deb Fenton, Debbie Green, Maire Ryan, Shirley Hamann, Ret Convey, Eila Sallaberry and Connie Culley.
- 13. Nancy awarded the Prestigious 'Most Improved Golfer for 2022' to Helen Graham. Her handicap at the beginning of the year was 8.7. Her handicap at the end of the year was 6.7. This yielded an improvement factor of 1.107. The improvement factor is calculated by adding 12 to the beginning handicap index and the ending handicap index, then dividing the ending factor by the beginning factor. Helen was awarded \$100 in pro shop credit.
- 14. Nancy introduced Chris Hubbard, the Site Director for LPGA-USGA Girls Golf of Tucson and SBWGA charity for 2023. Chris shared the organization's mission and explained how our members could support the charity (both as volunteers as well as with cash contributions). He mentioned the need for volunteers. Geri Sandilands and Chris Crumb are the SBWGA Charity Representatives and will be organizing sign-ups for the LPGA=USGA Girls Golf of Tucson events.
- 15. January Birthdays were acknowledged
- 16. January Sponsors: AIM Mail Center, First Inspection, G&K Entryways, Oro Valley Eye Care, Northridge Dental were acknowledged. Also acknowledged were the President's Cup Sponsors: Red Earth and Preventative Health Skin Care.

Meeting Adjourned by President Nancy Sartor at 2:15